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Happy new year! December 2, 2018
Yes, like with so many other things, the Church does not follow the rest of the world in

the cycle of a year. Our year always begins with Advent, which is a different date each year but
always around the same time of year - four Sundays before Christmas. "Advent" means, "the
arrival of a notable person, thing, or event". Of course we know who that notable person is: Jesus
himself. He has come into the world, born as a baby, and we celebrate his arrival at the end of
Advent on Christmas Day. But Advent is also intended to help us prepare for the next time Jesus
will arrive on earth, which will be at his Second Coming when he will judge the living and the
dead. This season allows us the opportunity to examine our lives to see whether Jesus will find
us ready for his arrival. Will we be ready and excited for him to come, free from all sin and
earthly attachments? This is the big question for us to ask and answer, because Jesus could come
again any day, even before this Christmas. When he comes again, the world as we know it will
end. Scripture tells us that some will be taken with Jesus into the New Jerusalem, while others
will be left out in the dark. Obviously, we want to be those who are taken by Jesus, but that
means we need to find out what qualities and characteristics he's going to be looking for. It's
a good time for us to recommit to reading the Bible on a daily basis and studying what the
Church teaches about everything. It's a perfect time to recommit to growing in our relationship
with Jesus and his Church.

This month is traditionally devoted to the Immaculate Conception. The Lord God had to
prepare the earth for the Incarnation of his Son, so he prevented Mary from being conceived with
the stain of Original Sin. He took the graces of the Crucifixion and applied them to Mary when
she was conceived in the womb of St. Anne. God isn't limited to time and space in the same ways
we are, so he was able to make sure he played his part to prepare the world for the advent of Jesus.
We celebrate the Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception on Saturday, December 8th. This
day is such a big deal that's it's a Holy Day of Obligation, which means your attendance at
Mass is expected that day or the evening before. Since it's on a Saturday this year, that means we
get to come to Mass twice that weekend. A person could fulfill their two obligations by attending
Mass on both Friday and Saturday evenings, Saturday evening and Sunday, Saturday morning
and evening, Friday evening and Sunday, or Saturday morning and Sunday (no two-for-one
specials by coming only on Saturday evening!). It's a great opportunity for us to take extra time
for the Lord during this busy season of the year!

I'm running out of space, but there are some great saints and feast days this month.
Obviously, the two big ones are Christmas (25th) and the Immaculate Conception (8th), but there
are some other well-known days. St. Nicholas (6th) day would be a great day for "Santa" to come
to your house - that way, your family could focus entirely on Jesus on Christmas morning. There's
also the Apostle John (27th), Stephen the martyr (26th), a missionary who baptized something like
700,000 people - Francis Xavier (3rd), the Feast of Our Lady of Guadalupe (12th), the Feast of the
Holy Family (Sunday after Christmas), and still more great saints! Enjoy this month in your
preparations for Christmas and in your preparations for the Lord's Second Coming.
May the Lord give you his peace!
-Fr. Bryan

Monday, Dec 3
8:30 AM Mass: +Jane Senger

Tuesday, Dec 4
6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Bill & Joan McCarthy

Wednesday, Dec 5
8:40 AM Votive Mass for the Church: +Michael Minogue

Thursday, Dec 6
7:00 AM Mass: +Luna Myers

10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Art & Pearl Keenan
Friday, Dec 7

8:30 AM Mass: +Kathy Piller
6:30 PM Vigil Mass: +Marion Dessert

Saturday, Dec 8
8:30 AM Mass (Immaculate Conception): For the People
5:30 PM Mass: +William Schulke, II

Sunday, Dec 9
7:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Leon Tacheny
9:00 AM Mass: +Del Hager

11:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Fr. Don
6:30 PM Mass: For the People

MASS INTENTIONS
For Week of December 3 to 9

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH
Please see the December monthly calendar of events inside
this bulletin.

DAILY READINGS
For December 3 to 9

Monday, Dec 3
● Is 2:1-5
● Ps 122:1-2,3-4b,4cd-5,6-7,8-9
● Mt 8:5-11
Tuesday, Dec 4
● Is 11:1-10
● Ps 72:1-2,7-8,12-13,17
● Lk 10:21-24
Wednesday, Dec 5
● Is 25:6-10a
● Ps 23:1-3a,3b-4,5,6
● Mt 15:29-37
Thursday, Dec 6
● Is 26:1-6
● Ps 118:1,8-9,19-21,25-27a
● Mt 7:21,24-27

Friday, Dec 7
● Is 29:17-24
● Ps 27:1,4,13-14
● Mt 9:27-31
Saturday, Dec 8
● Gn 3:9-15,20
● Ps 98:1,2-3ab,3cd-4
● Eph 1:3-6,11-12
● Lk 1:26-38
Sunday, Dec 9
● Bar 5:1-9
● Ps 126:1-2,2-3,4-5,6
● Phil 1:4-6,8-11
● Lk 3:1-6

SACRAMENTAL LIFE
Baptism Preparation Class
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.
The next session will be on January 6. Please call the Parish
Office, 444-4262 to register, or for more information.

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism, Caden Leo
Erickson, son of Brandon & Kristina Erickson,
Julia Marie Johanneck, daughter of Luke &

Kristen Johanneck, and Danielle Diane Kinder-Swan,
Nadina Sharon Kinder-Stone, & Jordan Lee Drouillard,
children of Margaret Kinder. May they be filled with the
Holy Spirit.

Christmas Flowers for St. Philip’s Church
are supplied, in part, through the generous donations
given by parishioners in memory of deceased loved
ones, or in honor of the living.

If you wish to make a memorial, please use your Christmas
Flower offering envelope in your packet of offertory
envelopes. Or, place your donation in an envelope clearly
marked Christmas Flowers. Please indicate the name of
the deceased person(s) your gift is in memory of or the
name of the living person(s) your gift is in honor of.

Place your envelope in the collection basket or turn it in to
the Parish Office as soon as possible. All memorials will be
published in the parish bulletin after the Christmas season.



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES
Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  19,445.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (1 yr to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(3 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $22,293.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #22         $14,117.35
(Weekend of 11/25/18)

Fiscal Year to Date:
Last: $427,524.56 ~ Current: $423,490.16

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Nov 24 5:30 p.m.                                285
Nov 25 7:30 a.m.                                142
Nov 25 9:00 a.m.                                288
Nov 25 11:00 a.m.                              298
Nov 25    _____     _ _____  6:30 p.m.____________     _        74

PARISH LIFE

Voices Wanted… St. Philip’s Christmas Choir
The St. Philip's Choir is getting warmed up again for our
Christmas Mass. We will have five rehearsals leading up to
Christmas. You will learn many new choir skills, meet new
people, connect with old friends, and sing some of the most
beautiful music in our faith. Middle School and High School
students can join too. If you would like to join, please email
or call Aana in the office. Rehearsals are Thursday nights
from 6 to 7:30 PM.

Contact Aana Freihammer if you are interested in joining!

Just a reminder First Reconciliation Prayer Partner
Cards are due to the Parish Office by December
3rd.  Cards can be put in the Sunday Offering -
*outside of the envelope should have the child’s

name and First Reconciliation. Having difficulty finding a
card?  The Parish Office has Reconciliation Cards.  Thanks
for your prayer support!!

HS Youth Group to Meet
We will be having a high school youth gathering on Sunday,
December 2 after the 11 AM Mass. We meet in the Cafete-
ria/Social Hall until 3 PM. There will be a short educational
session followed by a meal and games with cash prizes! All
high school kids are invited!

Knotted Rosary and Bake Sale
For our Confirmation service project, we are raising money
through a goodwill donation fundraiser so that we can pur-
chase the audio and video recordings and books of the be-
loved late Venerable Archbishop Fulton J. Sheen. The sale
will be after the morning Masses on Sunday, December 9.

We would like to have these recordings and books available
for parishioners to check out. These materials are an excel-
lent way to learn or to gain a deeper understanding of our
Catholic Faith. In addition, any access funds will be donated
to the Knights of Columbus to help Fr. Don with his care.

God Love You,
Jonathan and Elizabeth Quandt

Free Daily Advent Reflections
Watch, Read, and Reflect each day
•Watch an inspiring video reflection from Dr. Tim Gray
•Read a passage from the Word of God
•Reflect on how you can prepare for
Christ's coming

Want to include the whole family?
•Add children’s reflections to your daily
reflection email!

•Herald Entertainment’s beloved Brother Francis will help
your children prepare for Christmas with joyful songs and
valuable lessons.

Preview an episode and register here: https://formed.org/
promo/advent-reflections-registration

St. Jude’s Circle Meeting
St. Jude’s Circle Christmas Party will be held on Thursday,
December 6th, 2018, at 12:00 PM at Countryside West
restaurant.  Sharon Zarrett is in charge of reservations.
Prayer will be said by Rose Fagerstrom.  All ladies of the
parish are welcome to join us for prayer and fellowship.
Any questions please call Sharon Zarrett at 751-1606 or
email at zarrettsa@gmail.com.

THE ADVENT GIVING TREE
The Giving Tree is an opportunity for adults, children,
individuals, families, or groups to do something for others
during the Advent season. Local service organizations have

provided us with lists of items that will
brighten the lives of their clients during the
holiday season, and you are invited to
participate.

To do this, choose one or more of the
ornaments from the Giving Tree located in the Narthex.
Purchase the item listed on the ornament. Do Not wrap,
rather tape the ornament to the item/items. Bring the items
to the Parish Office, no later than Monday, December 17 so
that they may be distributed during the Christmas season.

Thank you for bring a gift to Jesus.

”Tubs of Christmas Love”
St. Philip’s Church is again filling, “Tubs of
Christmas Love” during Advent. The food
and gifts collected will be shared with local
low-income families or those experiencing hardship.

If you have a tub for a family, fill it, and return it to the
bow windows at the back of the church (on weekends) or
to the Parish Office (during the week).  Keep the label
attached to the lid. Return the filled tub by December
10th. Thank you for your generosity! Wedding anniversaries are posted to honor the marriage commitment and to celebrate with our

parish families. If this information is incorrect, please call the Parish Office, 444-4262.

Mass Times Survey Update
First, thank you to everyone who thoughtfully considered and responded to our recent survey about Mass times.

Your feedback helps us learn more about your priorities and concerns. Here's the update, followed by an explaination:
There are no immediate plans to change Mass times at St. Philip's. Our committee collected all survey responses
and presented a recommendation to Fr. Chuck. Then Fr. Chuck and Fr. Bryan reviewed average Mass attendance and
concluded that although two Sunday morning Masses would work during the school year, they wouldn't accommodate
the summer congregational increase. Rather than causing confusion by creating different summer and school-year
schedules, we will keep the current Mass schedule: 5:30 PM, Saturday, 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, 11:00 AM, and 6:30 PM Sunday.

Making a data-based decision to serve the parish is a positive step. However, one of the factors that prompted the
survey remains unresolved. From the comments included in the surveys, people feel strongly about the Mass time they
choose to attend. However, we don’t necessarily see that sense of priority translate into ministry volunteers. Our current
Mass schedule (along with weddings and funerals) overextends our clergy and current liturgical volunteers. Every week-
end we need between 120 and 150 volunteers to serve in some capacity, and we do not have the volunteers to fill all
these roles.

We heard from many of you that you didn’t want your favorite Mass time to change, and we empathize with that
reaction. Now, we are asking you to consider yourself a steward of our Catholic faith—someone who has gifts to share
as a greeter, usher, sacristan, Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion, and captain. We ask you to step forward as
one of the 20 new volunteers needed each weekend.

Next week we will be holding training for those interested in becoming Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Commun-
ion. If you would like to participate in this training or you are interested in any other ministry, please contact Aana Frei-
hammer 218-441-4905 in advance.

● Sunday, December 9, 12 –1 PM (in the church)
● Tuesday Dec 11, 5:30 to 6:15 PM (in the church)

Thank you for your responses and for prayerfully considering and acting on this call to service.

Brrrmidji! Warmth in the cold? Light in the darkness?
St. Philip’s would like to thank our married parishioners who reflect the
warmth & light of God’s love in their marriage and to our community.
Blessings on your December anniversary celebration:

December 1-

2-

3-

5-

7-
8-

10-
11-

13-

15-
17-

18-

19-

Shane & Patty Fricke
Richard & Bernadette Lehmann - 40 yrs.
Richard & Mary Chernugal
Steve & Kay Motzko
Everette & Liz Johnson
Jim & Carol Perish
Robert & Jan Maas - 51 yrs.
Tim & Sandy Reitmeier
Steve & Cathy Lalli
Greg & Kim Nei
Dan & Anissa O’Brien
John & Monika Neumann
Greg & Karen Hommerding - 53 yrs.
Jeff & Cynthia Dudley
Gary & Mickie Allen
Jerome & Barb Fisher
Al & Kim Monger
Matt & Celeste Stalberger
Chuck & Carey Cole
Leo & Eileen Gothman - 54 yrs.
Ernie & Karen Johnson - 57 yrs.
Dennis & Hazel LaCroix
Ed & Tonia Henry

20-

21-
24-
27-
28-

29-

30-

31-

Frank & Karen Dobson
Tim & Colleen Falk
Don & Ellis LaVoy
Jim & Susan Schmitt
Jeff & Nancy Long - 25 yrs.
Bill & Pat Kelly - 60 yrs.
Alex & Ardell Nadesan - 58 yrs.
Federico & Romie Tinsay
Doug & Louise Gish
David & Diane Kucera
Marty & Mary Yerbich
David & Jean Olderman - 62 yrs.
Brian & Alison Murphy
Bruce & Lynette Anderson - 45 yrs.
Terry & Mary Seitz - 40 yrs.
Rick & Tanya Lillemo
Jim & Patty Burdick - 40 yrs.
Louis & Deanna Pfann - 57 yrs.
Mychal & Danielle Stittsworth
Cody & Blake Erickson - 1 yr.
Tom & Cindy Serratore
Michael & Trudi Alberg - 4 yrs.
Brad & Jennifer Trask - 1 yr.



ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group
Are you looking for an additional way to pray? The Blessed
Sacrament Prayer Group meets the first and third Thursday
evenings of each month (7-8 PM) and welcomes all. The
Blessed Sacrament prayer group participates in intercessory
and spontaneous prayer. Dan and Mary Walter have been
leading this ministry and would love to talk with anyone
who would like to learn more about this kind of prayer. Call
Dan or Mary Walter for questions at 218-444-3490.

A Pilgrimage to France...
is scheduled for October 10 thru October 20, 2019. We leave
from Fargo, continue through Chicago and arrive in Paris.
We have scheduled stops in Paris, Lisieux, Orleans, Toulouse
and end our trip in Lourdes. Imagine the saints we will meet
in between the art, culture and beauty of France: St Therese
of Lisieux, St Joan of Arc, St Margret Mary Alacoque.  Tours,
sightseeing, and leisure time are built into the trip… We will
have time to sample local cuisine at leisure. Two meals are
provided each day.  The trip includes the opportunity for
daily Mass.  Fr. Chuck Huck will serve as the Spiritual Direc-
tor for the Pilgrimage. Our travel partner is Worldstrides. For
details and cost information regarding the trip visit the web-
site and enter the provided Tour ID. www.worldstrides.org/
register Trip ID: 166594 OR you can contact Fr. Chuck at 218
-441-4901 or chuck@stphilipsbemidji.org

NEWMAN CLUB
Share the love this Christmas season with others. Please
help support The Newman Club 2019 spring break mission

trip during hospitality after all Masses
on December 9. The Newman Club will
be working & serving in shelters oper-

ated by Mother Teresa’s Missionaries of Charity & the Camil-
lus House.

Did you know that St. Philip’s School has a weekly newsletter?
It’s called, “St. Philip’s Snippets” and is posted on St. Philips
website: www.stphilipsbemidji.org Click on the “School” tab
and then under “Documents”, “St. Philip’s School Snippets”.

Check it out for all the latest and upcoming information and
events from St. Philip’s School.

Upcoming Events:

Monday, Dec. 3: All School Advent Prayer. 8:40 AM, gym.

Wednesday, Dec. 5: 2nd Quarter Mid-Term.

Thursday, Dec. 6: St. Philip’s Booster Club. 5:45 PM.

Friday, Dec. 7: All School Advent Prayer. 8:40 AM in the gym.

Monday, Dec. 10: All School Advent Prayer. 8:40 AM, gym.

Thursday, Dec. 13: Advent Day of Grace at St. Philip’s.
7 AM-7 PM.

Friday, Dec. 14: All School Advent Prayer. 8:40 AM in the
gym. 1st Oral Round of the Geography Bee, 10 AM in the
church.

Monday, Dec. 17: All School Advent Prayer. 8:40 AM, gym.
MathCounts meet at Bemidji Middle School. Friday’s With
the Father Dinner Theatre.

Wednesday, Dec. 19: Grades K-8 School Christmas Pro gram.
1:00 PM & 6:30 PM. KPREP/Pre-K M-W-F Christmas Pro-
gram,10:15 AM in the church.

Thursday, Dec. 20: All School Advent Prayer on Thursday
this week. 8:40 am. KPREP/Pre-K T-TH Christmas Program,
10:15 AM in the church.

Friday, Dec. 21 -Tuesday, Jan. 1: Christmas vacation.

Wednesday, Jan. 2: School resumes.

Thursday, Jan. 3: Booster Club. 5:45 PM in the cafeteria.

Friday, Jan. 4: Geography Bee Finals. 9:30-11:30 AM in the
church.

Friday, Jan. 11: United Catholic Financial Raffle Kick-Off.
NET Retreat for Middle School grades.

Monday, Jan. 14: Math Counts Competition at St. Philip’s.
1:00 PM.

Wednesday, Jan. 16: 1st oral round of Spelling Bee. 10 AM

Diocese of Crookston Seminarian Directory:
Dcn. Michael Arey John Wilebski
St. Paul Seminary Immac. Heart of Mary Seminary
2260 Summit Ave. 750 Terrace Heights
St. Paul, MN 55105 Winona, MN 55987

Mark Miller Josh Johnson
St. Meinrad Seminary Immac. Heart of Mary Seminary
200 Hill Dr. 750 Terrace Heights
St. Meinrad, IN 47577 Winona, MN 55987

Samuel Hurst
Immac. Heart of Mary Seminary
750 Terrace Heights
Winona, MN 55987

Even in the winter…
ST. PHILIP’S 3RD SATURDAY OF THE MONTH PRAYER HOUR

December 15, 2018 from 10 to 11 AM
(but any length of time, short or long is fine)

Planned Parenthood of Bemidji, 2504 Hannah Ave. NW
For all Ages, Families & Groups

Any questions: 218-368-9019 or 444-9686

With the colder weather at Planned Parenthood, when
the temperature and/or wind chill is below zero, consider
the event as cancelled.

HOLIDAY BAKING? If you have any extras
you’d like to share, the Newman Club wel-
comes all sweet treats! These young adults/
college students share a meal after Mass on
Sunday & Tuesday nights and would savor the
sweets that you provide. Sign up is simple at: https://
www.signupgenius.com/go/5080B44AFAC2BA5FC1-meals
- OR - contact (leave msg for) Nancy at 218-441-4907 or
ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org.

ADVENT
2018

Prepare In Joyful Hope
Advent marks the beginning of the Church’s liturgi-
cal year, the four weeks of before Christmas (in Lat-
in it means, the coming). The sights and sounds of
Advent tell us Christ is coming. The season sharp-
ens our sense of the world’s need for a savior, and
of the great mystery of God’s becoming human for
us, the incarnation.

Advent is an opportunity to shed the temporary
world around us and prepare our minds and hearts
for the coming of Christ. We celebrate the three
comings of Christ: His birth in the past, his mysteri-
ous coming through his Church and the sacraments,
and his promised return as our Judge at the end of
time.

This is the time to wrestle with the mystery of God
coming to earth so we can live with him forever.
This season reminds us that we are playing the long
game, not living for this world, but getting ready for
the next.

The Church adorns itself with purple, symbolizing
repentance and joyful expectation. Church decora-
tions are more simple, representing the austerity of
our time of waiting. an Advent wreath will be
placed near the ambo, and the four candles are sym-
bols of Christ as the Light of the World who over-
comes the darkness.

During Christmas Season
As you prepare for Christmas, please pray for
those who are traveling or those who may not be
familiar faces. Please welcome them. Make room
for them and say hello. We all are disciples cele-
brating the birth of Christ.

Liturgical minsters, we know you have individual
plans to make, but please sign up for Masses as
early as possible, so we can best prepare for the
larger crowds. Call the Parish Office 218-444-
4262 or sign up through the ministry scheduler.

Celebrate at Home
At home, celebrate with your own Advent wreath,
lighting the candles before meals or before bed time.
Replace screen and phone time with shared activity.
Perhaps your family can make a special effort to
help out the less fortunate either by helping at the
Clothing Depot, Food Shelf, Giving Tree, or Tubs of
Love. These purposeful activities provide a counter-
point to the most hectic and consumeristic time of
the year.

Take advantage of the many resources offered
online through FORMED (add sign up instructions)
or use a different app or book to help you focus on
prayer (adventurereflections.com, ??, etc.) Consider
getting up a few minutes early to spend a few
minutes of silence in God’s presence. Be sure to at-
tend our “Day of Grace” December 13. Priests will
be available 7 AM -7 PM to hear individual confes-
sions.

Throughout Advent we will be learning more about
the liturgy, the most  important prayer of the
Church. Father Chuck and Father Bryan will be
teaching us about the parts of the liturgy during our
weekend Masses.

Blessed Advent to you all!

Advent and Christmas Schedule
Immaculate Conception of the Virgin Mary

(Holy Day of Obligation)
Friday, December 7 ~ 6:30 PM (Vigil)

Saturday, December 8 ~ 8:30 AM

Day of Grace (Individual Reconciliation)
Thursday, December 13 ~ 7:30 AM -7 PM

Christmas
Sunday, December 24 ~ 4 PM

Sunday, December 24 ~ 6:30 PM
Sunday, December 24 ~ 10 PM

Monday, December 25 ~ 10 AM



Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of December 8/9

Sat., Dec. 8  5:30 PM
Solemnity of the Immaculate
Conception of the Blessed

Virgin Mary

Sun., Dec. 9  7:30 AM
Second Sunday of Advent

Sun., Dec. 9  9:00 AM
Second Sunday of Advent

Sun., Dec. 9  11:00 AM
Second Sunday of Advent

SACRISTAN Betty Lindy Judy Stai Megan Kvidt Sue Hengel

LECTOR
Jake Atencio (1)
Trish Jones (2)

Abby Arel (1)
Matthew Arel (2)

Karen Merschman (1)
Phil Hodapp (2)

HELP NEEDED(1)
Dotty Forrest (2)

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Pam Murray Deacon Kermit Erickson Marcia Fivizzani

ALTAR SERVER

Aidan Spaeth (Mentor)
Elise Spaeth
Taylor Hanevold (Mentor)

HELP NEEDED
Tommy Ness
Ephram Boucher

Leo Mathews
Peter Mathews
Mary Beth Matthews
(Mentor)

Joshua Nyberg (Mentor)
Nicholas Youso (Mentor)
Westin Gourneau (Mentor)

CAPTAIN Flavia Sagedahl Brad Arel Stephanie Downey Susie Balstad

EMHC

Deacon Robb Naylor
Terry Jones
Kell Lovell
Betty Lindy
Mary Jo Christenson
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

Walter Schuiling
Therese Johnson
Mary Zigan
Mike Wavrin
Shirley Skon (sub req.)
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

Elizabeth Mathews
Deacon Kermit Erickson
Mark Studer
Ben Baird
Sue Young
Rose Fagerstrom
Theresa Steele
Stephen Steele
Megan Kvidt

Chris Nyberg
Karen Williams
HELP NEEDED
Renae Donaghue
HELP NEEDED
Sarah Glen
Cathy Lalli
Barb Nyberg
HELP NEEDED

USHER

Ian Spaeth
Mark Moris
Mary Dufault
Dick Lehmann

Bob Murray
Jim Gavin
James Wiltse
HELP NEEDED

Bob Schlichting
Norm Ricard
Kirk Malkowski
Cooper Malkowski

Don Pohl
Bob Pohl
HELP NEEDED
Randy Nyberg

HOSPITALITY/
FELLOWSHIP

NEWMAN STUDENTS NEWMAN STUDENTS NEWMAN STUDENTS

GREETER
Kathy LeMoine
HELP NEEDED

Sandy Kucera
Pete Kucera

Missy Fagerstrom
Darlene Weber

HELP NEEDED
Rita Lauderbaugh

INFORMATION
STATION

Angel Krigbaum Karen Merschman HELP NEEDED
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